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26th September 2023 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I am delighted to share with you our recent Ofsted report which shows that Hawthorn has 

been graded Good in all areas.  

This is a significant achievement for our school community and recognises the hard work 

and commitment which has taken place since the last Ofsted inspection in 2017 where 

Hawthorn was graded as Requires Improvement. 

Inspectors commended our school for the welcoming environment and warm, trusting 

relationships. They recognised that our children enjoy coming to school, they embrace our 

school values and treat others with respect. The on-going work we have put into our 

curriculum has also been acknowledged: ‘A broad curriculum lies at the heart of leaders’ 

vision to provide a high-quality education.’  

I know you will join me in congratulating our children, staff and governors on this great 

achievement, and I would like to thank you all for your continued support of Hawthorn. 

Together, we have created a supportive and thriving environment where our children can 

grow and flourish. 

The hard work of course doesn’t stop here - we are already looking forward to further 

refining and enhancing experiences for our Hawthorn children. We will continue striving to 

give them the very best education we possibly can, and look forward to taking you on this 

journey with us. 

Best wishes 

 

Emma Jacox 

Headteacher 
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